
 
 

U19C National Schools Lacrosse 2025 

 

By Mrs Lombaard (PE Teacher) 

On Monday 10th March, the U19C lacrosse team made their debut at the National Schools Lacrosse 

Tournament, marking the first time BGS had entered a squad in this category. Competing against 

strong opposition, the team approached the day with determination and enthusiasm, showcasing 

their skill and teamwork throughout. 

BGS performed well in the group stages, securing a place in the top 16 of Division 2. Their efforts saw 

them progress to the quarter-finals, where they faced St Catherine’s, the eventual tournament 

winners. In a fiercely contested match, the team pushed their opponents to the limit, forcing the 

game into overtime. Although the result did not go their way, they demonstrated resilience and spirit 

against a side that would go on to claim the title. 

It was an encouraging debut at this level, with every player contributing to a strong team 

performance. A special thank you goes to Captain Jaspreet Lidder and Vice-Captain for their 

leadership, as well as to Sukhpreet Sahota for her determination in goal. 

U19C Team: Emma Adsley, Peony Astee, Zena Breed, Olivia Fox, Neva Grimshaw, Izzie Howard, 

Christina Hosseini, Ellie Jones, Simrah Khan, Jaspreet Lidder (Capt), Fleur Mount (Vice-Capt), Jette 

Schreyer, Sukhpreet Sahota, Sophia Potts, Katarina Woollard and Zuzanna Wylezek.  


